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Winkleigh Primary School 

Weekly Newsletter 
Tel: 01837 83354 

Friday 24th May 2024 

www.woodlandfederation.org.uk/winkleigh   admin@winkleigh.devon.sch.uk 

 

Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
What an action packed week we have had! I had the pleasure of accompanying the Owls on 

their trip to Bickleigh Railways Centre, we had a wonderful time! The children went on 3 train 

rides and spent time playing in the various play areas, the staff there could not have been 

more accommodating for the children. The children's behaviour was amazing as always. 

What a lovely day!   

Year 1 had a lovely sunny day at the beach, they built sandcastles, learnt about the local 

habitats and had a lot of fun, they even enjoyed an ice cream! We loved hearing all about 

their adventures. 

Year 4 spent the day at Haven Banks enjoying team building activities, archery and kayaking.  

Some of the children were brave enough to jump in the canal at the end.  Definitely needed 

on such a warm day. The children really worked well together to help and support each other.  

Well done Year 4. 

Well done to some of our Year 2’s who competed in a football festival at Bow, they really tried 

hard and were a credit to the school. 

Well done to Year 3 who spent the day at Sandford Cricket Club at a rounder’s tournament 

organised by QE, we are really grateful for the sports package we subscribe to, it has given 

all children so many different sporting opportunities throughout the year. 

Finally, some of Key Stage 2 competed in our first ever aquathon today, we look forward to 

hearing how they got on.  

Thank you to Friends of Winkleigh School for organising the disco last week, the children had 

a great time. 

I hope everyone has a lovely half term break, we look forward to seeing everyone back on 
Monday 3

rd
 June. 

 

 

 

 

Mrs V Fenemore. Executive Headteacher 

 

 

 

 

 

A note from the Head 
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DIARY DATES 
W/C 27TH MAY 2024 

Saturday 25th May 
 Deadline for booking School Meals, Early Birds Breakfast Club and All 

Sorts After School Club for w/c 3rd June 

Monday 27th May  BANK HOLIDAY - SCHOOL CLOSED 

Tuesday 28th May 
 HALF TERM - SCHOOL CLOSED 

 DEADLINE - Yr 2 Quince Honey Farm Educational Trip  

Wednesday 29th May  HALF TERM - SCHOOL CLOSED 

Thursday 30th May  HALF TERM - SCHOOL CLOSED 

Friday 31st May 

 HALF TERM - SCHOOL CLOSED 

 DEADLINE - Nursery & Owls Clive Pig Story Teller  

 DEADLINE - Yr 3 Climbing & Camping Residential Final Payment 

 DEADLINE - Yr 6 London Residential Final Payment 

 DEADLINE - Yr 6 Surf Residential 

Emails sent this week: SOE3 Aquathon deadline reminder, Nursery & Owls Clive Pig Story Teller Visit deadline reminder, KS2 trip to 

Bear Trail deadline reminder, Missing Gold & Black Scooter, Payment & Consent reminder Yr 2 Quince Honey Farm Trip, Yr5/6 

Cricket Festival at Instow, Squirrels Transition, Yr 5 spellings, Rounders Club 1st Half Term Only, Construction Club, 1st Half term 

only 
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DIARY DATES 
W/C 3RD JUNE 2024 

Saturday 1st June 
 Deadline for booking School Meals, Early Birds Breakfast Club and All Sorts 

After School Club for w/c 10th June 

Monday 3rd June 

Welcome Back! 

 PE kit today: Year 1, Year 6 

 3.30pm-4.30pm Sewing & Crochet Club with Mrs Elsworthy 

 3.30pm-4.30pm Choir Club with Miss McLean/Mr Davis 

 DEADLINE - Ordering Yr 6 Leaver Hoodies 

 DEADLINE - Father’s Day Breakfast Pre-Orders 

Tuesday 4th June 

 PE kit today: Owls, Year 3, Year 4, Year 5, Year 6 

 3.30pm-4.30pm Gardening Club with Mr Walter 

 3.30pm-4:30pm Play and Explore Club with Mrs Stapley  

Wednesday 5th June 

 PE kit today: Year 1, Year 2, Year 5 

 Owls & Nursery - Story Teller Visit 

 3.30pm-4.30pm Key Stage 2 Multisports with Primary Sports 

 DEADLINE - Cricket Festival at Instow 

Thursday 6th June 
 PE kit today: Year 2 

 Year 3, Year 4, Year 5, Year 6 - Bear Trail 

Friday 7th June 

 PE kit today: Owls, Year 3, Year 4 

 DARE TO BE DIFFERENT DAY - FOWS 

 Year 5 & 6 Rounders match - Winkleigh v Monkleigh (FOWS) Refreshments) 

 2.00pm-3.00pm Nursery Stay & Play 

 3.30pm-4.30pm Key Stage 1 Multisports with Primary Sports 

Saturday 8th June 
 Deadline for booking School Meals, Early Birds Breakfast Club and All Sorts 

After School Club for w/c 17th June 
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SHARING OUR LEARNING AND A MESSAGE FROM THE TEACHERS 

THE LEARNING ZONE 

Nursery (Squirrels & Hedgehogs)—Mrs Stapley 

 

This week it has been all about boats! The children have made their own boats using different 
craft resources and the play dough. In maths we have looked at 2d shapes and their  
features.  

In the outside area we have enjoyed making and testing our own boats using different junk 
modelling materials. We had some truly fantastic floating vessels!  

We have also discussed healthy eating and how we can look after our teeth. The children 
were very good at discussing the importance of cleaning their teeth twice a day and for 2 
minutes!  

Have a wonderful half term.  

The Nursery Team   
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SHARING OUR LEARNING AND A MESSAGE FROM THE TEACHERS 

THE LEARNING ZONE 

Owls Class—Mrs Bourner 

What a fantastic week Owls have had to end this half term. We all thoroughly enjoyed our trip 

to Bickleigh Railway Centre on Thursday and as always, the children were a real credit to 

themselves and to the school. It was a lovely way to end our week learning all about trains!   

In Drawing Club, our focus was the story ‘Excellent Emily’ from the Thomas The Tank Engine 

range. The children thought carefully about taking advice from others and how sometimes it’s 

good to listen to other people when they are trying to help! The new vocabulary this week has 

been: excellent, proud, advice, heaved, direction and route.   

In maths, the children have thought about grouping and sharing and have shared biscuits,  

buttons for the gingerbread men, and food for a teddy bear’s picnic! They have linked this 

weeks learning to prior learning well thinking about odd and even numbers and doubles. Well 

done Owls!   

The children have had a very creative week painting pictures of trains, and taking trains and 

all sorts of vehicles on journeys via the medium of paint!  They were very pleased to have 

reached their dojo target on Wednesday and enjoyed making ‘real’ pizzas for their treat. Well 

done for all your hard work this half term Owls.   

Have a well deserved rest next week. Let’s hope the sun comes back for our last half term!   
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SHARING OUR LEARNING AND A MESSAGE FROM THE TEACHERS 

 

THE LEARNING ZONE 

Year 1— Mrs Keast & Mr Saltearn 
The highlight of our week was our trip on Tuesday to Northam Burrows. We were very lucky to 
have great weather for the day. Ranger Rose was really good at showing us the areas of sand 
dunes, the pebble ridge and the beach itself. We learned about the RNLI lifeguards and how 
they help people. We enjoyed looking at the Burrows Centre and the interesting displays. The 
small rock pool tank was a favourite, particularly the crab inside! The microscope gave us  
opportunities to look in detail at some small objects and insects that had been found. We  
finished the day with an ice cream and some time on the beach creating sand sculptures. 

In English we have written our own instructions about how to create a wormery. Last week we 
made one as a class and enjoyed layering the sand and soil inside the tank. We have thought 
about the key features of instruction writing and how to use imperative verbs. After half term we 
will be starting our next sequence ‘Mrs Armitage and the Big Wave’ by Quentin Blake. 

Our Maths this week has focused on position and direction. We have learned how to talk about 
turns using the correct vocabulary. We have used our understanding of ‘left’ and ‘right’ to  
complete simple tasks and instructions. 

In RE this week we learned the story of David and Goliath. We enjoyed discussing the qualities 
that David demonstrated and retold the story in our learning groups. 

Wishing everyone a lovely half term break!  

 

Year 2—Mrs Rowcliffe & Mr Saltearn 

Happy half term Year 2. This week we have been busy finishing our sequences and in English 
have written our own letter in the same style as our book ‘Stella and the seagull’, to a  
company asking them for help with a problem about excessive litter. The children formed their 
own letter and have been busy editing their letter.  

In Maths, we have been learning about tally charts, tables and pictograms.  

On Tuesday 6 children went to Bow Primary school to take part in a mini football festival, the 
children enjoyed the afternoon in some very hot conditions. They grew into the game as they 
went on and showed a real team spirt and worked together. Thank you to the parents that took 
them.  

In Art the children have created their 3D fish models and have started to evaluate them, what 
went well and what they would do to improve it if they repeated it again.  

Have a fantastic half term Year 2.  
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SHARING OUR LEARNING AND A MESSAGE FROM THE TEACHERS 

 

THE LEARNING ZONE 

Year 3—Mr Slocombe 

Wow, we've reached the end of another busy half term! Year 3 have had a great week, visiting 
Sandford Cricket Club on Tuesday as part of the sports package we are offered by QE. We 
had a lovely day in the sunshine playing a variation of rounders, with all the children  
participating brilliantly and showing their team spirit.  
 
In English, we have been focusing on poetry, in response to various artwork. We have learnt 
about similes, metaphors, alliteration, personification and applied these to own poems.  
 
Maths has seen us tackle statistics, collecting data and presenting it as pictograms and bar 
charts.  
 
Across the foundation subjects, we have been completing our assessment tasks to end each 
sequence. I have been particularly impressed with the level of knowledge the children have 
retained about plants, we definitely have some budding nature lovers and horticulturalists!  
 
Have a super half term and I look forward to seeing you for our final half term together!  

Year 4—Miss McLean 

Year Four have been working hard in English this week to complete their independent writing 
to add a page of their own to the book Outdoor Wonderland. They enjoyed thinking of their 
own outdoor activities and worked hard on their presentation and layout of their final pieces of 
writing. 

In maths this week, we have started the next sequence on shape by looking at angles. Can 
you remember how to describe what an angle is? We will continue with this sequence 
after half term. 

We finished our science sequence by looking at ways that habitats can change which has 
huge impacts on the animals and plants that live there. The children all wrote a newspaper 
article to explain at least one change and explained how people can help. 

We also finished our sequences in the foundation subjects so that we are now ready to start 

our final sequences of the year after half term. Have a fantastic week!  
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SHARING OUR LEARNING AND A MESSAGE FROM THE TEACHERS 

 

THE LEARNING ZONE 

Year 5—Mr Walter 
I can’t quite believe we are at the end of summer 1 already. Year 5 have been using their 
planned materials from last week to write their adventure stories in English. Throughout 
there are great examples of building tension, embedding relative clause and punctuating  
direct speech accurately. We enjoyed reading each others in book club this morning.  

In maths, we concluded our position and direction sequence by focussing on translating and 
reflecting co-ordinates within the first quadrant.  
 
In art, we concluded our sculpture sequence by using our origami skills to make a stabile or 
mobile in the style of our researched artists. Whereas, in science we have discussed the  
future of space travel whilst detailing the history of the ‘space race’.  
 
Everyone has been challenged to practice their spellings, log their reading and continue with 
times tables over the half term break.  

Please note: Year 5 PE days are subject to change next term, the diary section of the  
newsletter can keep you updated as we have an active term ahead.  
 
Have a great week everyone!  

It has been nice to return to some sort of normality after SATs week!  

The children have started their new English sequence about a book called Floodland. They 
have made predictions, considered the tension of the story opening and how the author has 
described the setting and characters within the opening chapters. They have also tried writing 
in role and continuing the story from the last paragraph we have read.  

In Maths we have started their latest sequence about algebra. They have looked at some of 
the rules of algebra as well as one and two-step function machines.  

In Science the class have learnt about their double circulatory systems and how the different 
veins and arteries carry oxygenated and deoxygenated blook around our bodies via the heart 
and lungs.  

ICT lesson allowed the children to have a go a stop-motion animation using some modelling 
clay. I will post their efforts on Facebook when they have finished editing them.  

Finally, in Geography, the children have been learning about coordinates on a four-quadrant 
grid and how they can describe movement using this.  

I really hope all of you have a well-earned half term break. One half term to go!  

Year 6—Mr Davis 
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FATHERS DAY BREAKFAST 
 
FRIDAY 14TH JUNE 
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FOWS 
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ATTENDANCE 
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SPRING/SUMMER MENU 
FROM 15TH APRIL 2024 
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FOR 2 TO 11 YEAR OLDS 

WRAPAROUND CARE 
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AFTER SCHOOL 

WRAPAROUND CARE 
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ADVICE FOR PARENTS 
  

Reporting Absences 

To report your child absent please do so by telephoning the school  

and choosing Option 1 to leave a message on the absence line.  

You can also report an absence through the Gateway app.  
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You may be eligible for pupil premium funding for 

Winkleigh Primary School, which entitles your 

child/ren to receive Free School Meals.  

If your circumstances have changed and you are now in receipt of one or more 

of the following: 

 Universal credit (provided you have a net income of £7400 or less) 

 Income support 

 Income-based jobseekers’ allowance 

 Income-related employment and support allowance 

 Support under Part IV of the Immigration and Asylum Act 1999 

 The guaranteed element of state pension credit 

 Child tax credit, provided that you are not also entitled to working tax credit 

and have an annual gross income of £16,190 or less 

It takes less than a minute to apply.  

Visit the following website:  

https://www.gov.uk/apply-free-school-meals 

or call the Education Helpline on 0345 155 1019. 

If eligible, please send a screenshot of your confirmation to  

admin@winkleigh.devon.sch.uk 

Families with children in Key Stage 1 

who are eligible are encouraged to 

apply as the funding is in addition to      

Universal Infant Free School Meals! 

https://www.gov.uk/apply-free-school-meals

